
Obituary

The deaths of the following have also been reported:

MAUREENJOHANNACOLLINS-WALSH,Abbey House,
Manister, Croom, Co. Limerick, Republic of
Ireland.

PHILIPROBERTHALTONDAVIS,formerly Consultant
Psychiatrist, Reading Hospital Group.
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GRAHAMJOHN FIRTH FRYER, formerly SHMO,
Bexley Hospital, Kent.

DOUGLASALAN KENT, formerly Consultant Psy
chiatrist, Rotherham District General Hospital,
South Yorkshire.

JOHAN KRUGER, retired, PO Box 692, 9500
Kroonstad, Orange Free State, South Africa.
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Miscellany
Max Hamilton Memorial
Psychiatric Research Fund

The Max Hamilton Memorial Psychiatric Research
Fund was established in 1989 to commemorate Pro
fessor Hamilton's contributions to psychiatry in the

United Kingdom and more widely. Initially friends
and colleagues were invited to support the Fund
but in January 1991, a more general appeal was
launched. To date almost Â£30,000has been donated,
much of it in the form of covenants. The Committee
intend to use the income from the Fund to give
financial assistance to trainees in the mental health
disciplines, who are working in the Yorkshire
Region, to enable them to pursue research on psy
chiatric topics. We believe that Professor Hamilton
would have approved of such a memorial.

Contributions or enquiries may be sent to: Mrs
J. Barton, Max Hamilton Memorial Psychiatric Re
search Fund, Department of Psychiatry, University
of Leeds, 15Hyde Terrace, Leeds LS2 9LT.

Award

Dr Donald Broadbent, FRS, a leading experimental
psychologist with the Medical Research Council, has
received an honorary Doctorate of Science from
Cranfield Institute of Technology for his funda
mental contribution to establishing the science of
cognitive and applied psychology. Dr Broadbent
is an Honorary Fellow of the Royal College of
Psychiatrists.

Request from Nigeria for medical literature

Mr Lucky Seibai, The Medical Library, Psychiatric
Hospital Ojobo, Via Warra, Bendel State, Nigeria
would be grateful for any help readers can give in
providing any surplus medical books and leaflets for
his library.

Call for papers

Authors are invited by the editorial board of the
Yearbook of Cross-Cultura! Medicine and Psycho
therapy to submit unpublished manuscripts for the
thematic issues in 1992 and 1993. A clinical, empiri
cal and evaluative perspective is required: Ethnic and
alternative therapies in European and American cul
ture (1992); and traditional prophylaxis and therapy
of psychiatric and psychosomatic illness in third
world countries (1993). Thematic suggestions and
formal guidelines are available on request from:
Dr Walter Andritzky, Kopernikusstrasse 55, 4000
DÃ¼sseldorf,Germany.

Lundbeck Teaching Fellowship

At the Annual General Meeting 1991 of the Royal
College of Psychiatrists, Mr David Hubber, the
Managing Director of Lundbeck Limited, handed
over a cheque to establish the Lundbeck Teaching
Fellowship. The aim of the Fellowship is to
support a psychiatrist practising in the United
Kingdom in providing a course of training in a
designated specialist subject in a foreign country
(See Psychiatric Bulletin, August 1991, 15, 518). At
the presentation Mr Hubber said, "We are delighted

to be working with the Royal College of Psy
chiatrists in this joint venture to establish a Lund
beck Teaching Fellowship. Everyone at Lundbeck is
delighted that on the occasion of the first Fellowship
Award you have been able to arrange to send
speakers to two countries - Bulgaria and Chile. We
look forward to continuing our association with
you on this venture and trust that the Lundbeck
Teaching Fellowship will, over the years, make a
significant contribution to psychiatric training in
developing countries."
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